
School Community Council

Minutes from February 15, 2024

In Attendance: Michelle Gast, Cristina Lloyd, Sydney Carlson, Denise Sperry, Matt Swenson,
Kimberly Boogert

1. Welcome- Michelle Gast
2. Celebrations

● Golden Buzzer award went to Mrs Gast for the after school arts classes for Art in
the Park

● Art in the Park was very successful, we have some ideas to improve for next
year

● 5th grade science fair, we had some students move to the district science fair
● Final SLC’s went well
● Parents are excited about the school play coming up
● Matt wanted to give a shout out to Mr Burraston, he is doing a great job!

3. Safe Walking Route (child access route plan)
● Michelle shared the school access route plan
● There is a map available at www.saferouteutahmap.com
● Matt, Sydney, and Kim and Denise will look out for any unsafe areas at each of

the access routes in the area closest to their house
● Pick up and drop off are improving
● We will plan on beginning the year with clear expectations for pick up and

drop off (texts, emails, videos, signs the first 2 weeks, etc)
● Change wording on Park Safe Route Plan bottom bullet: “feel free to park

across the street but make certain students have been told to use crosswalks
properly (no jaywalking).

● Make sure teachers on duty are reminding students and parents of the safety
rules throughout the year

● Begin the year with clear expectations of the rules for students (students will
remind their parents)

5. School Improvement Plan
● Read through each strategy and milestone of the SIP, looking for any questions

or comments from the council
● On Strategy 2.2 the language may need to be adjusted because all ELA

standards are essential with the new Utah State Standards.
6. Trustlands

● Look over 2024-2025 Trustlands budget
● No questions from the council

http://www.saferouteutahmap.com


7. Items from the Council
● Question about Anti-Bullying Day on Feb 23, is there a way to include everyone

in the wear pink for anti-bullying, maybe pink stickers?
● Preschool signup, do students need to bring proof of residency? We checked

with Shauna and she said yes. They must have proof of residency, birth
certificate and must live in our boundary, no open enrollment.

8. Questions/Concerns
● Question about Teacher Appreciation Week, can they bring a flier to have

printedd here? Michelle said yes.
● Concerns about Mastery Connect in 4th grade, parents do not understand the

program or where the scores are coming from. Parents are frustrated with
grades and not knowing or understanding why a student is receiving a U on
their report card. There is a disconnect between what they are seeing coming
home and the grade on the report card. Michelle will check on this for
clarification.

9. Adjournment
● Motion to adjourn the meeting from Matt
● Second from Sydney


